Green Historical Society Minutes

January 21, 2010
The January 21, 2010, meeting of the Green Historical Society was held at the John Torok Senior Center.  President Renee’ Summers called the meeting to order at 7:11 pm.

Meeting minutes for November 17, 2009, were emailed to all members who have an email address.  Additional copies were available at tonight’s meeting for those who do not have an email address.  
New Business

President Summers welcomed June Sloan as the guest speaker for the evening.  

Mrs. Sloan gave a presentation on the history of Green including our early settlers and hamlets.  Mrs. Sloan’s presentation included pictures of past homes and businesses and pictures of those homes and businesses as they exist today.  Mrs. Sloan also distributed several blueprint-size copies maps of Green Township from the 1890’s to 1910 for reference.

Staci Schweikert gave a presentation on a new proposed web site for the Green Historical Society.  Mrs. Schweikert asked that GHS register a domain name for 1 year at a cost of approximately $9/year and that we upgrade our website service to a ‘professional’ account at a cost of approximately $4-9/year.   A short discussion ensued about the desired domain name and it was agreed that the domain name greenhistoricalsociety.com would be appropriate.  A motion to register the domain name and upgrade the service was made by Amy Nichols and seconded by Jim St. John.

Old Business

President Summers opened the discussion of the nomination of officers for 2010.  Staci Schweikert nominated Renee Summers for President, which was seconded by Janet St. John.   After a short discussion, Jim Summers nominated all of the current officers for their current respective positions.  This motion was seconded by Janet St. John.  The current officers are Renee Summers – President, Bob Vatilla – Vice President, and Staci Schweikert – Secretary.  
The next meeting will be February 18, 2010, at 7 p.m. at the John Torok Senior Center.   Jim St. John made the motion to adjoin the meeting at 9:09 p.m.  Jim Summers seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Staci Schweikert

